
 
December 4, 2024 

 

 

Executive Director 

Lindsey B. Courtney, J.D. 

New Hampshire Board of Nursing 

7 Eagle Square   

Concord, NH  03301 

OPLCLicensing10@oplc.nh.gov 
 

Dear Ms. Courtney: 
 

We are writing to inform the New Hampshire Board of Nursing (NHBON) that the purchase of Post 

University (Post) was finalized December 5, 2024.  As described in the notice letter provided September 3, 

2024, Universidad Andrés Bello (UNAB), through a U.S. subsidiary entity, acquired Post Education, Inc., 

the second-level parent company of Post University.     
 

Post University is owned and operated by Post University, Inc., which is fully owned by its corporate parent, 

Post Education, Inc. Under the transaction, UNAB’s wholly-owned U.S. subsidiary, UNAB EDUC 

HOLDINGS LLC, has become the parent of Post Education, Inc.  Post will continue under the direct 

ownership of Post University, Inc., which remains wholly owned by Post Education, Inc. 
 

UNAB is a private nonprofit university founded in 1988.  It is located in Chile and is accredited by Middle 

States Commission on Higher Education.  UNAB offers educational programs at the undergraduate and 

graduate levels, including diploma and certificate programs and bachelor, master’s, doctoral, and 

professional degrees. UNAB currently has over 57,000 students enrolled, and 57.4% of undergraduate 

students are the first generation to attend college. UNAB prides itself on being a university of excellence. 
 

UNAB and Post University will continue operating separately, each retaining their distinct academic 

operations and processes. Post will continue to operate as a for-profit institution under the oversight of its 

own board of trustees.  Post University will also continue its separate accreditation with the New England 

Commission of Higher Education and will maintain its Connecticut Office of Higher Education licensure.   
 

Post intends to continue its approval with NHBON and continue to comply with NHBON standards.  Please 

contact me or Tom Bryant (Post University Vice President of Accreditation) if you should have any 

questions or if we can provide further information to NHBON. 
 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

John L. Hopkins  

Chief Executive Officer & President 
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